Freedom of Information Act 2000 
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked:
1) How often the meetings take place.
3 a year

2) The number of meetings the EHE team attended.
Our EHE adviser has attended most of the meetings.

3) The budget allocated for the EHE team to attend those meetings.

None, though Travel expenses are allowable

4) A list of who attended each meeting.
The Council does not hold this information.  Therefore this letter acts as a refusal notice under section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 because, in accordance with section 1.1 of the Act, this information is not held by Leicester City Council.
3) The agenda for each meeting.
The Council does not hold this information.  Therefore this letter acts as a refusal notice under section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 because, in accordance with section 1.1 of the Act, this information is not held by Leicester City Council.
4) Any minutes and/or notes that were taken for each meeting.
There are no formal minutes taken at these meetings; therefore, this letter acts as a refusal notice under section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 because, in accordance with section 1.1 of the Act, this information is not held by Leicester City Council.
4) Any correspondence relating to the meetings (with personal information redacted.)

For your information this letter constitutes a refusal notice under Section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 because an exemption under Section 36 of the Act is being applied as release could  

•
Inhibit the free and frank provision of advice; or 

•
Inhibit the free and frank exchange of views for the purposes of deliberation; or 

•
Otherwise prejudice the effective conduct of public affairs.
Information may be exempt under section 36(2)(b)(i) or (ii) if its disclosure would, or would be likely to inhibit the ability of public authority staff and others to express themselves openly, honestly and completely, or to explore options, when providing advice or giving their views as part of the process of deliberation. The rationale for this is that inhibiting the provision of advice or the exchange of views may impair the quality of decision making by the public authority. Disclosure of internal discussions would inhibit free and frank discussions in the future, the loss of frankness and candour would damage the quality of advice and deliberation and lead to poorer decision making. 

Prejudice to the effective conduct of public affairs could refer to an adverse effect on the public authority’s ability to offer an effective public service or to meet its wider objectives or purpose, but the effect does not have to be on the authority in question; it could be an effect on other bodies or the wider public sector. It may refer to the disruptive effects of disclosure, for example the diversion of resources in managing the effect of disclosure. 

The legislation allows you to use the information supplied for your own personal use, or for journalistic purposes. If the information is a dataset (which does not relate to the environment), you may also use the information for commercial re-use under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 

Information Governance Manager
Leicester City Council

Legal Services
First Floor 16 New Walk 
LEICESTER LE1 6UB
e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 

Your request for internal review should be submitted to the above address within 40 (forty) working days of receipt by you of this response.  Any such request received after this time will only be considered at the Council’s absolute discretion.

You may also seek independent advice from the Information Commissioner at: 

Information Commissioner's Office 

Wycliffe House 

Water Lane 

Wilmslow SK9 5AF 

Telephone: 01625 545 700 

www.ico.org.uk 
Please be aware that the Information Commissioner does not normally consider requests until the internal appeals process of the Council has been exhausted.  You are therefore advised to appeal to the Information Governance Manager before contacting the Commissioner.

